London, Sarah

From: Dunleavy, John
Sent: ' Friday, October 07, 2016 2:14 PM
To: : Griffin, Bill; Duane, Michael

Subject: FW: WCAX -- Kyle Midura Inquiry

FYI. (I tried Sue’s personal cell humber, but the voicemail box is full.)

From: Dunleavy, John

Sent: Friday, October 07, 2016 2:13 PM

To: 'sue@sueminter.com' <sue@sueminter.com>
Subject: WCAX -- Kyle Midura Inquiry

Sue:

Kyle Midura of WCAX called earlier this afternoon. He is looking for me to confirm that you consulted me
when you were Secretary (or Deputy Secretary) of Transportation regarding possible conflict-of-interest -
issues with draft contracts between VTrans and DuBois Construction, Inc. ’

I told Kyle that any such conversations would be a privileged attorney-client communication. After
checking with Chief AAG Bill Griffin, he advised me to check with current Secretary Chris Cole—as
current head of the Agency—to see if he would be willing to waive the privilege. Chris told me that it's
okay with him, but Bill also wanted me to check with you.

Please confirm that you have no problem with my resgonding to Kyle Midura’s inquiry.

John K. Dunleavy, Assistant Attorney General
Vermont Agéticy of Transportation

National Life Building (Mailing Address)
Montpelier, VT 05633-5001

(802) 828-3430 / (802) 828-2817 (fax)

sssssohn.dunleavy@vermont.gov




